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See Us on the Web at 
www.barrettlumber.com 

June 
5 - Country Fair, see page 5 
5 - Lobster Supper, see page 5 
11—13 - Slow Pitch Tournament, page 8 
12 - Annual Street Clean Up, see page 3 
12 - Woodbine Lobster Dinner, page 5 
17 - Keeners Konference, see page 6 
19 - Down the Garden Path, see page 8 
24 - BBKCC AGM, 7 pm, see page 3 
July 
1 - Canada Day Celebrations, see page 3 
2 - Deadline for August Bulletin 
August 
21 - Community Wide Yard Sale, page 8 
 

Weekly on Fridays at 6 pm 
Lions Club Supper & Social, page 2, the 
meal and cost varies weekly. 
 

Scout & Guide Registration 
Scouts call Jonathan Ritchie 865-3094 
jonathan@secondbeaverbank.ca 
Guides call Cheryl Jardine 252-2972 
cheryl_jardine@hotmail.com 
Community Centre Enquiries 
865-5114 
RCMP Non-Emergency Number 
244-7208 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
 

June      2010          Issue # 95 
 

The Voice of the Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

     On May 13th we met for the 16th 
Annual Town Hall Meeting, which is not 
only the Annual General Meeting for the 
Beaver Bank Community Awareness 
Association, but an opportunity for the 
community to question their elected reps. 
We were fortunate to have Councillor 
Barry Dalrymple and Mayor Peter Kelly 
attend. Both were able and willing to 
answer questions asked during the Q & A 
at the end of the meeting. We also had an 
opportunity to socialize with our 
neighbours, while enjoying refreshments. 
Our theme this year was to recognize our 
volunteer groups. Chair Victor Cobb 
gave us an overview of our many very 
active groups. New Chief Tim Keddy 
reporting for the Fire Department, 
Florence Margeson for the 55+ Keeners 
and Tom Margeson for the Community 
Centre gave their own updates. Please 
read in this issue about the Business/
Group Directory for the identity all of the 
Volunteer Groups. 
     First I would like to mention that due 
to an oversight on my part, the 
Treasurer’s Report for 2009 was not 
published in the last Bulletin, it is 
published in this edition. One major 
change for the past year in our 
accounting was how we handle money 
for our sub-committees. Banking 
regulations have changed and we are no 
longer allowed to accept cheques made 
out to a third party, for example the Skate 
Park. We therefore were required to set 
up separate accounts for each committee 
whose money we oversee, although the 
BBCAA still retains signing authority. 
So you now see in the Treasurer’s Report 
four separate accounts at the end of 2009. 
     We would like to thank, first of all, 
Councillor Dalrymple and Mayor Kelly 
for attending. We were sorry to hear that 
MP Stoffer was held up in Ottawa, and 
we hope to see MLA Paris next year, he 
had other commitments this time. Thank 
you to our Community Policing RCMP 
Officer Mike Bracken for his report on 
crime and for having a table of 

information available. The Scouts, the 
Fire Department, the Lions Club and the 
Keeners also had tables with information. 
Thank you to Tim Horton’s, Beaver 
Bank Rd, for providing the coffee free of 
charge. Thank you to Carolyn Pitts for 
doing up and selling tickets on a basket; 
the winner was Lisa Blackburn. Thank 
you to those who provided door prizes, 
HRM Fire and Steele Ford. A very big 
thank you to Carolyn Pitts for arranging 
for the food and the many community 
members who donated the sandwiches, 
sweets and drinks. 
     We had two new Board Members join 
the BBCAA this year. We welcome 
Emily Lowe and Denise Crowell. We 
would also like to thank Karin Harrison, 
who has just decided to step down due to 
other commitments, for her several years 
with us. We would also like to thank 
Tammy Crawford who stepped down this 
spring, but will continue to update our 
website. Our returning Members are 
Victor Cobb, Brian Pitts, Allen Clay, 
Alison Crawford, Felicia Romans, Rae 
Marlborough, Bob Crosby, Arthur 
Mitchell, Marina Johnson, Kim Pitts and 
myself, Dorothy Selig.  
     There were two presentations made 
just before the Q & A. The Lions Club 
presented The Friends of Ivy Meadows 
with a cheque for $3000 towards their 
new bus. Harmony Connection presented 
the BBKCC Fundraising Committee with 
a cheque for $1700, money which was 
raised at a recent concert.  
     These are some of the issues that 
arose during question & answer, a full 
list will appear in the official minutes, 
which will be posted on the website. 
Robin Barrett brought up the issue of ill-
tended campfires in our surrounding 
woodlands. Although he did say that it 
was not only youth who have been found 
to be responsible, he mentioned the value 
of the Scouts for teaching youth proper 
fire practices. He also had a good story 
about tracking down some illegal 

(Continued on page 5) 

Policing Office  
& C@P Site 

     The RCMP Community Policing 
Office is open 5 day a week in HTB JR 
High, during school hours only. Sign in 
to the Main Office and you will be 
pointed in the right direction. Also the 
C@P site now has a computer for public 
use at the Policing Office, the volunteers 
will be happy to help you. The phone 
number is 864-6072. The Office will be 
closing for the school summer break on 
June 25. 

Town Hall Highlighted Volunteerism 



     The Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions would like to thank everyone who 
gave so generously to the road toll held Saturday the 8th of May. All the 

proceeds will be going to the Friends of Ivy Meadows for their new bus, plus the Club 
is going to add to that amount. 
     I would also like to thank all those who have given us your used stamps, eye-
glasses, ink cartridges, pop tabs and our latest project, hearing aides. Please keep us in 
mind if you have any of those items you would like to have recycled into helping oth-
ers. You can call me or drop them off at Hartlen’s Esso on the Beaver Bank Rd. If you 
are in need of a cane, wheelchair or walker we do have some that we will lend out. If 
you have some that you no longer need you can donate them to the club and we will 
see that they are put to good use. Helping each other makes us stronger. 
     Our Friday night suppers will go on over the summer so come on up and join us we 
have wonderful and humorous chef Lion Randy on duty overseeing that all goes well. 
If you haven’t met him, he is a treat. I hope that Mothers Day went well for all you 
Moms and with a bit of luck someone cleaned up your kitchen. 
     If you are in need please let us know and we will try and help, call our social assis-
tance chair Dawn MacIsaac at 865-3115 or myself. 

-Public Relations Chair Lion Carolyn Pitts; pitts@ns.sympatico.ca, 865-5479 
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911 Civic Signs can be Ordered From the BBK Volunteer FD 
From 7 to 8 pm on Tuesday’s, a deposit is required  

$5 single sided or $10 double sided 

How To Contact Us 
 

Website 
www.beaverbank.ca 

Email: bbcaa@beaverbank.ca 
 

BBCAA Board of Directors 
Chairperson:  
Victor Cobb 864-4112 
victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 
Vice-chair #1:  
Vice-chair #2: Dorothy Selig 
Secretary: Felicia Romans  
Treasurer : Brian Pitts 865-5479 
Fax 865-8462 pitts@ns.sympatico.ca 
Shares:  Alison Crawford 
shares@beaverbank.ca 
Policing Office: Rae Marlborough 
popple@ns.sympatico.ca 
C@P Site Rep: 
Allen Clay 865-7318 
allenclay@accesswave.ca 
Board Members: 
Bob Crosby 
Denise Crowell 
Marina Johnson (Beach Committee) 
Emily Lowe 
Arthur Mitchell  
Kim Pitts (Delaney Park) 
 

Advisory Members: 
Councillor Barry Dalrymple District 2 
Office: 860-6022 Cell: 222-0740 
barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 
For HRM - Norma McLean 
 

Beaver Bank Bulletin   
Editor: Dorothy Selig 865-6388 
Fax 865-8462 
Email: bulletin@beaverbank.ca 
Articles & Advertising:   
Bonnie Ryan 864-7609 
Email: bulletin@beaverbank.ca or  
ryanwest@hfx.eastlink.ca 
Articles: Heather Lunn 865-3570 
heatherlunn@eastlink.ca 
 

Mailing Address 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, 

NS, B4G 1C9 
This address is only for mail. Drop offs 
can be made at the Policing Office, in 

HTB Jr High School 
 

RCMP Policing Office 
864-6072 

bbk_rcmp@yahoo.com 
 

Printing by Wade Publications Ltd 

     For the months of March and April your Fire Dept. has responded to 38 calls. They 
consisted of: 1 alarm activation, 1 vehicle fire, 1 chimney fire, 2 Mutual aid structure 
fires, 2 brush fires, 3 illegal burns, 3 MVA’s and 25 medical assists. This brings our 
total for the year to 60. This is again beginning to look like a busy year ahead.  
     We are hoping the weather won’t make this a busy year for brush fires. You can 
help us out by burning safely. Please make sure you get a burning permit, they are 
available at the station on Tuesday nights between 7-8 pm. Also there have been a lot 
of problems in other areas with people burning on windy days. A lot of the almost 200 
brush/grass fires we (HRM Fire) have had, as of the end of April, have been from 
people burning on windy days and the fire getting away from them. We in Beaver 
Bank live basically in the woods. Most of our homes are surrounded by woods. We 
have seen what fire can do to a subdivision in the last two years with the two major 
forest fires we have battled. I think a person would have a hard time sleeping at night 
knowing they were the reason why someone doesn’t have a house to go home to. 
Please burn safely. 
     In closing I would like to inform the community that because of the position I 
presently hold with HRM Fire I must step down as Chief of the Beaver Bank-Kinsac 
Vol. Fire Dept. It has been very rewarding serving this community as Chief. I have 
had the pleasure of meeting and working with a lot of great people. I will still be as 
active as my job will allow me to be in this Great Fire Department. It has been a love 
of mine for over 30 years and will be for many more. 
     Your new Chief Tim Keddy officially took over on May 4th. Tim has been acting in 
the position for some time now and I wish him well in the position. I would just like to 
publicly Thank all those people in the department and the community who have 
supported me as chief over the years. And a special Thanks to my wife and children 
for putting up with those times I wasn’t there because of the many meetings etc. that 
go with the job. Have a Great Summer! 

-District Chief Gord West   

Tim Keddy New Chief of BBKVFD 

Lions Hold Successful Road Toll 
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Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre 

 

1583 Beaver Bank Road, Beaver 
Bank, NS, B4G 1C5 

Phone: 865-5114; Fax: 869-4707; 
Email: bbkcc@ns.aliantzinc.ca 

Website: www.bbkcc.ca 
 

     Take notice that the Annual 
General Meeting of members of the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Community 
Centre Association will be held at 
Harold T. Barrett Junior High School, 
862 Beaver Bank Road, Beaver Bank, 
Nova Scotia, on Thursday June 24, 
2010 at 7:00 pm for the purpose of:  
 

a) Receiving of minutes of the 
preceding general meeting;  
b) Consideration of the annual reports 
of Directors and Officers;  
c) Consideration of the annual 
financial statements and the report of 
the External Accountant thereon;  
d) Consideration of the budget for the 
ensuing year;  
e) Election of Directors for the 
ensuing year;  
f) Election of the Chair, Vice-Chair, 
Treasurer and Secretary;   
g) Appointment of the External 
Accountant;  
h) Transacting such other business as 
may properly come before the 
meeting.  
     T o  o b t a i n  t h e  p r o p o s e d 
amendments to the Board of Directors 
By Laws, please visit our web site at 
www.bbkcc.ca.  
 

Summer Day Camp registration has 
begun!! 
     Kids ages 5-12, $25/day with early 
drop off and late pick up options 
available. Located at the Church of 
the Good Shepherd this year! Day 
trips and themes weeks! Experienced 
and FUN staff! 865-5114 or 
bbkcc@ns.aliantzinc.ca for more 
information or to register!!  
 

Be sure to check out our web site 
at www.bbkcc.ca  

 

Check us out on Facebook!  
www.facebook.com/bbkcc  

-Jessica Gilby 

Beaver Bank Kinsac 2nd Annual  
Canada Day Celebration! 

 

Bigger and better than last year  
Come out and celebrate Canada  

In your own backyard!!  
 

8-10 am – Free Pancake Breakfast 
9 am-11 am Ball Hockey tournament at the  

Beaver Bank Ball Field 
11 am – Flag Raising & cake cutting 

12 pm-4 pm – Country Fair! – Petting zoo, bouncy castles,  
face painting and games!!! 

**4 pm-6 pm Potluck supper at the Church of the  
Good Shepherd** tentative  

7 pm-11 pm Beer Garden with Local talent! 
10 pm FIREWORKS!! At the Beaver Bank Ball Field 

4th Annual Beaver Bank Community  
Street Clean Up Event 

 

We all love and appreciate the natural beauty that surrounds us here in Beaver Bank, 
so join us in really going green with our Annual Street Community clean up. 

Date.   June 12th 2010.   (Rain date June 19th) 
Time.   9 am until 3 pm. 

Place. Beaver Bank Kinsac School Parking lot. 
 

Green bags, blue bags, gloves and safety vests will be supplied for helpers. 
 

You can choose your own area to clean up, invite your neighbours to join in! 
And afterwards! YUM YUM! Join in a great barbecue, as our way of thanking 
you for helping to clean up and beautify our environment. 
 

We need loads of helpers in this clean up by the Community. Even if you can 
only spare a few hours, we will sure be glad to welcome your help. 
 

This Beaver Bank Community Event will take place with the willing assistance of 
2nd Beaver Bank Scouting.  
 

More info:  call May at 864-1533 or Raymond at 864-4289 
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Barry Dalrymple 
HRM Councillor 
District 2 
Waverley-Fall River-Beaver Bank 
Office:               (902) 860-6022 
Home:                (902) 861-1171 
Cell:                   (902) 222-0740 
Fax:                   (902) 860-6023 
Email:                barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 
                          barry@barrydal.com 

     I would like to start this column by 
sharing with all of you what a wonderful 
group of communities we have here in 
District 2. The past month or so has in-
cluded Volunteer Week and I was fortu-
nate enough to attend the HRM's Volun-
teer Recognition Night as a member of 
that Committee, the Provincial Volun-
teers Award Dinner and the District 2 
Volunteer Awards Dinner, which this 
year was held at the Waverley Le-
gion. Volunteers from this area who were 
recognized at the HRM's Ceremony in-
cluded Bill Horne (Wellington), Fred 
Gallop (Beaver Bank), Sandra Carr (Fall 
River), Julie Vials (In Memory - Windsor 
Jct), Abigail Fletcher (Wellington) and 
the entire Beaver Bank Kinsac Commu-
nity Centre Board, congratulations to all 
of you.  Almost 30 Volunteers were rec-
ognized at the District 2 Awards Dinner 
and their names have been in the Laker & 
D2news so I won't try to list them all 
here but certainly wish to thank and con-
gratulate all of you and this years Volun-
teer of the Year, R.J. (Bob) McDonald of 
Waverley for his many years of service 
to our community. I also want to thank 
the Volunteer Board members of the Dis-
trict 2 Committee that raise the funds, 
organize the event and put on the special 
evening to honour our volunteers, there is 
no question it is all of you that make our 
communities very special. 
     Tenders for the design of the new 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 
have gone out and the winning bid is in 
the process of being accepted.  Tenders 
for the installation of the water system in 
Monarch/Rivendale subdivisions has also 
gone out and closes by the end of May 

putting us in line for a Summer pro-
ject. We have also received some ex-
tremely hopeful news on this water pro-
ject, I promised you that we would not 
give up looking for funding partners 
and we have not. The Halifax Water 
Board have accepted our funding re-
quest and have submitted an approval 
request to the URB Board to fund up to 
8% or about $450,000.00. I stress that 
this is not a final approval but we are 
very hopeful this will be accepted; we 
continue to look for other funding part-
ners. 
     Throughout April the HRM's 
Boundary Review Committee has been 
meeting, I applied for and joined that 
Committee as I feel the future size of 
Council and to our Boundary lines is 
crucial to the future of this Dis-
trict. Under current projections, by 
2012 this District will be the 2nd high-
est populated District in the HRM and 
the 2nd largest in overall size - in fact 4 
of the 5 largest Districts are the subur-
ban/rural ones out here. You have told 
me loud & clear that Rural Districts of 
21,000 people is not equal and fair rep-
resentation to Urban ones of 14,000 
and after attending all of the Public 
Meetings and from reading submissions 
and talking to residents I now fully sup-
port a slightly smaller Council with a 
couple of urban Districts being elimi-
nated and I will endorse that idea at 
future Committee meetings. 
    I would ask that any community 
group, subdivision organization etc that 
would like to do an area clean up next 
spring, please contact me two months 
in advance.  We will arrange through 

Clean Nova Scotia to get you garbage 
bags, gloves and special garbage pick up 
and I have offers of businesses and local 
halls that will help supply food and areas 
for a barbecue to go with it - lets all keep 
our community clean!! 
     We brought May in with style; Mayor 
Peter Kelly and I attended the Friends of 
Ivy Meadows Annual Desert and Fashion 
Show, which was a complete sell 
out. The event was a huge success due to 
a great effort by the organizers and work-
ers and on top of the funds raised from 
the event the Mayor & I presented them 
with a cheque for over $4,400.00 towards 
the purchase of a new bus for the Seniors 
of Ivy Meadows.  That same evening the 
Harmony Connection performed at the St 
John Vianney Church in Sackville, 
also to a sold out audience and did their 
magic by bringing us music from the 50's 
and 60's, they were kind enough to do-
nate all proceeds to the building of the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre. 
     I also attended our HRM Planning 
offices with members of the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Lions Club and started the Devel-
opment Agreement process of expanding 
their clubhouse, which is greatly 
needed.  Just one example of the terrific 
work they do in our area was last week at 
the Beaver Bank Town Hall meeting they 
presented a cheque for $3,000.00 to the 
Friends of Ivy Meadows towards their 
new bus, funds were raised from the re-
cent Road Toll. 
    There are so many exciting projects 
and events in the works all over the Dis-
trict; some quick updates are as follows: 
Delaney Park, Beaver Bank  - design of 
the park & playground is being done and 
equipment is ordered, for this summer’s 
construction. 
Beaver Bank Ballfields - design of the 
new bike park is done and material is or-
dered, construction to start ASAP.  New 
equipment is ordered for the SkateBoard 
Park and installation to be done as soon 
as it arrives. 
Playground for Beaver Bank Monarch 
Elementary School - funding plans al-
most complete and hoping for fall con-
struction. 
Multi use Outdoor Facility at HT Bar-
rett - fundraising and HRM funding be-
ing put into place, hoping for summer of 
2011 construction. 
     Some upcoming events for your inter-

Projects, Plans & Events 
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est and community support: 
- June 11th, 12th & 13th Community 
Mixed Slow-Pitch ball tournament at 
Beaver Bank ballfields. $200.00 per 
team, 3 games guaranteed and all pro-
ceeds to building the Centre, call or email 
Jessica at the BBKCC or email myself 
at lwfbaseball@hotmail.com 
- July 1st Canada Days @ Beaver Bank  -
starts with a pancake breakfast under the 
tent at BBK Elementary School, events 
all day and fireworks that night at the 
ballfields. 
     Finally, this coming week HRM 
Council begins its 2010 budget delibera-
tions. We have a 30 million dollar fund-
ing gap to overcome and our debts and 
Staff have been working for months 
to eliminate this gap while trying desper-
ately to have no increase in the tax 
rate. I do believe this can be done and 
will represent your comments to me that 
this is your wish. I do ask that for the 
next couple of weeks that more than ever 
you direct calls for HRM services 
(potholes, parks etc) to the HRM Service 
Line # 490-4000, it is open from 7 am to 
11 pm 7 days a week. 
     Have a safe and enjoyable summer 
but please remember, it’s our kids out 
there  - Please Slow Down!! 

-Barry  Dalrymple 

(Continued from page 1) 
campsites with the RCMP and 
stumbling upon an “herb garden”. 
Sidewalks were another topic, Barry 
Dalrymple said that the intension is to 
eventually connect the sidewalks, but 
the extension set for this year to 
Meadow Drive will be it for a while. 
There are currently other areas in 
District 2 on the sidewalk wait list, 
which will take priority over more 
extensions for the Beaver Bank Rd. 
Ron Moakler asked about a recently 
announced charge to everyone for 
water upgrades downtown. Mayor 
Kelly explained that the charge is a 
result of upgrades mandated by the 
Federal Government, but in fact it was 
not just downtown areas, the whole 
system will be upgraded. The charge 
will be applied to those on city water 
only, not everyone in HRM. Charles 
Beaver, the Pharmacist owner of our 
new Beaver Bank Pharmacy introduced 
himself and explained that he is trying 
to attract a doctor (or two) on a 
permanent basis to be located in the 
space next door. He asked for a show 
of hands to see who might be interested 
in a local doctor and got a response 
from approximately half of the 100 
people in attendance. 
    Finally we would like to thank 
Principal Jamie Moore of Harold T 
Barrett Jr High for hosting our meeting. 
Your help is greatly appreciated. 

-Dorothy Selig 

BBCAA Treasurer’s  
Report 2009 

Jan 1, 2009 to Dec 31, 2009 
 

Opening Balance     
BBCAA              4199.09 
SkatePark          2781.86 
Total              6980.95 
 

Revenue                  
Shares             2845.00 
Beaver Banks        675.00 
Ads                2605.00 
Others/Parks      13412.20 
Total             19537.20 
 

Expenses 
Bulletin Prod      1200.00 
Postage            2541.64 
Printing           4228.14 
Beaver Banks        500.00 
Others/Transfers  13996.06 
Total              22465.84 
 

BBCAA Balance     $4052.31 
 

SkatePark 
Opening Balance    2781.86 
Revenue            5476.70 
Expenses             83.00 
Total              8175.56 
 

Delaney Park 
Opening Balance     737.50 
Revenue            5000.00 
Expenses              0.00 
Total              5737.50 
 

Lost Creek Community  
Association 
Opening Balance    3116.00 
Expenses              0.00 
Total              3116.00 
 

Total Money Held By The 
BBCAA            $21081.37 
 

Submitted by Brian Pitts Treasurer, BBCAA 

Deadline for the June Bulletin 
July 2nd, 2010 

See Page 2 for Contact Information 
Email us at bulletin@beaverbank.ca 

Lobster Dinner Fundraiser 
Eat In Take Out Or Delivery 

The Woodbine Family Association needs to raise money. Please consider supporting 
them by ordering a lobster supper (or their chicken alternative). Advance Tickets 
Only—Book your tickets by June 5th. Eat on Saturday, June 12th! 
Single: $12.00 Includes: 1- 1 ¼ lb. Lobster, potato salad, Cole slaw, lettuce, tomato, 
roll, apple or cherry pie, Coffee or tea 
Hungry Man: $20.00 Includes: 2- 1 ¼ lb. Lobster, 2 scoops of potato salad, Cole 
slaw, lettuce, tomato, roll, apple or cherry pie, Coffee or tea 
Children’s Portion: $ 7.00 Includes:  ½ a lobster, Potato salad, Cole slaw, lettuce, 
tomato, roll, ice cream, and apple juice. 
Don’t Like Lobster? 
Chicken Salad Plate: $12.00 Includes: 1 Bar-B-Q Chicken Breast, potato salad, Cole 
slaw, lettuce, tomato, roll, apple or cherry pie, coffee or tea. 
Children’s Chicken: $7.00 Includes: ½ Bar-B-Q Chicken Breast, potato salad, let-
tuce, tomato, Cole slaw, roll, ice cream, apple juice. 
To book tickets please call Kathy at 864-5602 or Joanne at 864-4289. 
We have two seatings, one at 4 pm and one at 5 pm. We start the take-outs at 1 pm. 
See you at the Brown Hall 351 Beaver Bank Road. 

Annual Country Fair  
First Sackville Presbyterian Church  

60 Beaver Bank Road  
Lower Sackville  

 

Saturday June 5, 2010.  
 

Breakfast 8- 10 am, Yard Sale 9-
2 pm, Bake Table, Plant Table, 
Kids Games, Treats, Barbecue.  

Fun and bargains galore.  
Everyone welcome. 



BEAVER BANK KINSAC SENIORS ASSOCIATION 
 

2nd ANNUAL KEENERS KONFERENCE  
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 17, 2010 
 

Beaver Bank Community Hall (Brown Hall) 
351 Beaver Bank Road, Beaver Bank, NS 

Pot Luck @ 12:00 Noon 
Annual General Meeting @ 1:00 PM 

Thursday, June 17, 2009 
 

Everyone welcome! Bring a friend.   
We love new members! 

     In September, the BBK Seniors Association  (50 + Keeners) 
hope to start a drumming circle. If attendance at the May 5th 
Drum Circle session is any indication, this will be a popular 
program. We have recently applied for funding from the Nova 
Scotia Department of Seniors’ Positive Aging Grant Fund for 
this project. If we are awarded this grant we plan to make some 
percussion instruments, to buy some instruments and to start a 
drumming circle entitled “Drum Away the Doldrums.” We will 
know by the middle of June if a grant has been awarded to the 
group. 
     The 2nd Annual Keeners Konference will be held on 
Thursday, June 17th at the Beaver Bank Community Hall, 351 
Beaver Bank Road. This will start at 12:00 noon with Pot Luck 
and at 1:00 pm will be the Annual General Meeting. Everyone 
is welcome. Please attend and bring a friend. 
     The summer months will see us relaxing from meetings, 
lunches and programs, which will start again in September. 
Two exceptions to this are the Community Gardening Project 
and the Walking Club. We are growing veggies at the Beaver 
Bank Kinsac Elementary School and have two types of organic 
gardens (lasagna and toss-a-garden) at the Harold T. Barrett Jr. 
High School. A storage shed is being built that will be moved to 
the BBK Community Centre property after the new centre has 
been opened.   
     If you have signed up for the “Potatoes in a Barrel Growing 
Competition” and have not picked up your potatoes please 
contact Daniel at 864-4404. 
     During the summer the Keeners are planning several tours, 
the Annapolis Royal Historic Gardens, the Atlantic Food and 
Horticulture Research Centre, and the grounds of the Nova 
Scotia Agricultural College. For further information on the 
Gardening Project please call Rae at 865-1035 and for 
information on the Walking Club please contact John at 865-
7431. 
     The BBKSA would like to take this opportunity to say thank 
you so very much to Lynn Atton who has been running the 
exercise program for the last two years. Lynn is taking a well, 
deserved break over the summer months. We are attempting to 
find a summer replacement for Lynn but as of this writing that 
has not happened. 

-Ann Benson, Beaver Bank Kinsac Seniors Association (50+Keeners) 

Drum Away the Doldrums  
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Landscaping Materials 
 

Bark Mulch 
           Gravel             Soil 

864-2965 
Pick Up & Delivery 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Duncan Hamm - 1435 Beaver Bank Rd 

     Several years ago we published a business directory, which 
has become (for those who still have one) very out of date. Joan 
Lynds, volunteer at the Beaver Bank Community Policing 
office has offered to update the information for us. Due to costs 
involved in publishing, we are looking at producing a small 
booklet style Directory. It will be available for pick-up at a few 
locations (to be identified in a later Bulletin). 
     In the Directory, we wish to include all Beaver Bank-Kinsac 
based Businesses and Volunteer Groups. This will include 
Business/Volunteer Group name, address, phone number, and 
where required, a contact name. In order to include you we 
need to know about you. So, if you have been supporting the 
Bulletin in the past two years, either by placing an 
advertisement or purchasing a Share in the Community, we will 
have your info. If you have not, and wish to be included or if 
your information has changed, please contact Joan with the 
pertinent information. The deadline for inclusion is August 31, 
2010. 
     Email: joanlynds@hotmail.com or 
     Call: Beaver Bank Community Police Office @ 864-6072 
before June 25th (Temporarily located in Harold T, Barrett 
School – open school hours) 

-Dorothy Selig 

Updating The Business Directory 

We’re on the web at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 
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CLASSIFIED AD Matthews 60th Anniversary 
     On June 24, 2010 Bill and Edna 
Matthews of Beaver Bank, NS will celebrate 
60 years of marriage. The children of Bill 
and Edna, and their spouses, feel blessed to 
have watched this couple work together over 
the years to form a stable and loving 
relationship that has been an inspiration to 
the entire family. And that family has grown 
from three children to eight grandchildren 
and seven great grandchildren. Their dedication to the community of Beaver Bank has 
been unceasing since they moved there in 1955. In honour of the occasion, Bill and 
Edna and their children will spend a lovely weekend in PEI, Mom’s ancestral home 
and a favourite place for Dad to visit. 

Love Pam (Bill), Barry (Bonnie) and Brian (Carol) 

Tara O'Brien 
Certified Nail  

Technician  
Manicures and Gel Nails 

If you would like your nails done 
call me at, 

865-3246 or 489-0601 

Born May 11, 2010, 7 lbs 8 oz to Patricia 
Sabourin and Jason Horne of Beaver 
Bank. Proud grandparents are Cory and 
Helena Horne of Beaver Bank and 
Maddy Sabourin and Bob Nelson of 
Mount Uniacke. 

Lily Anna Horne 

     Words cannot express the pride we feel (chaperones and I) for all of the music 
students that represented Lockview High School so nicely in every way this May. 
Here are the Official Final Results of the Heritage International Music Festival held in 
New York City, May 8th. 
Lockview Flute Ensemble: Gold and a high mark of 92; Lockview Jazz Band: 
Silver and a high mark of 87; Lockview Senior Concert Band: Gold and a high mark 
of 93 group; Lockview Chamber Choir-Volare: High mark of 91, Comments only. 
(non-competitive class); Heritage Music Festivals Adjudicators Award: 
Outstanding Band performance in this years band class with a mark higher than 92: 
Lockview Senior Concert Band; Heritage Music Festivals Maestro Award: 
Christine Hicks, Flute-Outstanding Solo, Musical ability, Leadership and Sensitivity-
Flute Ensemble/Senior Concert Band; Heritage Music Festivals Maestro Award: 
Sophia Nickels, Vocals-Outstanding Solo, Musical Ability, Leadership and 
Sensitivity-Jazz Vocals/Lockview Chamber Choir-Volare. 
     The two-Day Event drew at least 1500 students from Pennsylvania, New Jersey, 

Boston, California, 
New York, Florida and 
Virginia, as well as 
Nova Scotia. A 
wonderful Cruise and 
Dance on the Circle 
Cruise liner following 
the Awards ceremony! 
Blue Man Group and 
Fire and Ice on Sunday 
in Boston.  

-Joe Cormier, Music/Band-
Director, Lockview  

High School  
(submitted by Randy Busby) 

Picture is of the NY 
Senior Concert Band 
taken in the back 
outdoor Atrium at 
Lockview before the 
band concert preview. 

Lockview Band Attends Heritage International  
Music Festival In New York 



2nd Beaver Bank Scouting
Bring on the Adventure

www.2ndbeaverbank.ca

Beavers  5 - 7
Cubs     8 - 10
Scouts   11 - 14
Ventures 14 +

Jonathan Ritchie
Group Commissioner
2nd Beaver Bank Scouting
Phone 902 865-3094
Fax     902 481-0116
Email  jonathan@2ndbeaverbank.ca

Scouting Fun for boys and girls of all ages
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Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 
Fundraising 

 

Mixed Slow Pitch Tournament 
 

June 11, 12 & 13 (Rain date June 18, 19 & 20) 
Beaver Bank Ball Fields 

Pull Your Team Together and Register Today 
$200 Per Team 

Each Team Guaranteed 3 games 
No Skills Necessary  
This is all about Fun  

and raising funds for a good cause 
For more information or to register your team contact: 

Barry Dalrymple at 861-1171 or by email  
lwfbaseball@hotmail.com or barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 

Jessica Gilby at 865-5114 or by email bbkcc@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
 

50/50 Draws – Barbeque 
Come out and cheer for your favourite teams!! 

Friends of Ivy Meadows Residents Society  
invite you to attend 

  

“Down the Secret Garden Path” 
 

When: June 19th 1 pm to 4 pm  
Where: 32 Barrett Rd                        Cost: $10.00    

What: Talks on gardening 
 

There will be a silent auction and a draw for 3 prizes: a garden 
bench, a solar light and a gift certificate for Atlantic Gardens, 
and you take home a craft. 
For more information call: Marion Hickey 865-8316 or Carol 
Jolymore 455-5198 

Why: to raise money for a wheel-chair accessible bus. 
Hope to see you there. 

-Heather Lunn 

     On Saturday May 1st, 110 people attended this annual 
fundraiser at Sackville Heights Community Centre. FOIMRS 
rented a bus so several residents from Ivy Meadows were able 
to enjoy the lunch and Fashion Show. 
     There were 20 models showing casual wear from Reitman’s 
and formal wear from Alyssa’s. There was music and an emcee 
as the models walked the runway to the enjoyment of those 
attending. A delicious lunch of soup or salad and strawberry or 
blueberry shortcake was served by the Red Hatters, Foxy 
Flossie and the Red Hat Bridgers. Mayor Peter Kelly and 
Councillor Barry Dalrymple added to the enjoyable afternoon 
by also serving lunch. Several volunteers worked in the kitchen 
to prepare the food. 
     On behalf of HRM Barry Dalrymple presented a cheque for 
$4,433.16 to help FOIMRS meet their goal to purchase a wheel-
chair accessible bus for the residents. It was a fun afternoon of 
fashion, fun and food. FOIMRS would like to say thank you to 
all who made this fundraiser a success. 

-Heather Lunn 

     On March 25th BBK PTA held a Ham & Turkey Bingo to 
raise money for the end of school class trips. They would like to 
say Thank You to HTB School for the use of their gym to hold 
the Bingo. One hundred and eight attended the Bingo and 
$1700 was raised. PTA members Rhonda Demone, Lisa 
Baglole, Tracey Soucy and Melina Parks, and teaching staff 
Bev Kavenaugh, Elizabeth Hilton, Candra Kaiser and Jennifer 
Sterns, along with Principal Brendon MacGillivray and VP 
Angela Comeau volunteered their time to make the Bingo a 
success. Thank you also to bus driver Carl Lunn for his help. 
     Thank you to the following who donated prizes for the 
Bingo: Superior Power Products Ltd; Jesse & Ryan Bozin; 
Jorphie Inc; Graham Barron & Family; Hartlen’s Gas Stop; Ivy 
Meadows; Ally Developments; Mo-Par Developments; Glenda 
White; RD MacDougall Machining; Lively’s Construction; 
Joey’s Convenience; Chebucto Ford; The Lions Club; 
Soucomm Telecommunications; Boutilier’s Contracting; Barry 
Dalrymple; Peter Stoffer; Brendon & Kara MacGillivray; 
Beaver Bank Children’s Learning Centre; Mr & Mrs Cox; Mr 
& Mrs Barkhouse; and Sobey’s Lower Sackville. 
     A Thank you to all for making the Bingo a success. 

-Heather Lunn 

Memories & Celebrations Mother’s Day 
Luncheon & Fashion Show 

BBK PTA Ham & Turkey Bingo 

Community Wide Yard Sale 
Tentatively Planned for Saturday August 21 

Lions will be at Hartlen’s Esso 
Please See the August Bulletin for further information. 

HRM Call Centre 490-4000 7 am to 11 pm 
Call to report Pot Holes, Broken Street Lights,  

Existing Sidewalk Problems, Graffiti, etc 



CONDOLENCES 
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Church of the Good Shepherd 
(Anglican Church of Canada) 

 

28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Don Shipton 455-5684 
Sunday Service:  10:00 am 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com 
Church Wardens: Nancy Kemp   865-6915      
nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Past Warden: Dameon Lowe 865-2320 
Please contact Rev. Don regarding Baptisms, 
Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral visit. 
Card Socials: Church of the Good Shepherd 
Hall, Auction 45 is played every Thursday 
evening at 7:30 pm, Refreshments provided. 
Everyone Welcome. $5.00 admittance 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings, dropped off at Hartlen’s 
Esso through the week or call Jean Bevan at 
865-2262 to make arrangements. 

-Marjie Hartlen 

St. John’s United Church 
 

Administration Building, Main Floor 
Ivy Meadows Continuing Care Facility 
125 Knowles Crescent, Beaver Bank 
Minister: To Be Filled 
Phone: 405-2451 or cell 448-6810 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 
Sunday School: 11:00 am 

Church of the Nazarene 
 

650 Sackville Dr - Acadia Hall 
Pastor: Rev. Roy Austin 
Phone: 865-2135 
Sunday School (all ages) - 10 AM 
Morning Worship - 11 AM 
Everyone is Welcome 

Peace Lutheran Church 
 

971 Windgate Dr 
Ministers: The Members of Peace 
Pastor: Jim Slack 864-6506 
Office: 864-1625 
E-mail: peace.lutheran@eastlink.ca 
Web: www.peace.evangelical-lutheran.ca 
Sunday Worship: 11:00 am 
Sunday School: 11:00 am 
Jesus Loves You 

-Pastor Jim Slack 

1st Sackville Presbyterian  
 

60 Beaver Bank Rd. Lower Sackville. 
(Across from Glendale Plaza)  
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 865-4053  
Church Office:  865-4053 (machine) 
Email: firstsackville@pccatlantic.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday School: 9:40 Sept - June 
Nursery Provided: Sept - June 
Upcoming Events: 
Watch the PCCAtlantic.ca website for 
further updates. 

-Marian Tomlik - Clerk Of Session 

Knox United Church 
 

567 Sackville Dr., Lr Sackville 
Minister: Rev. Donna Lovelace  
Church Office: 865-9216 
Church Kitchen/Hall: 865-1603 
Office hours: 8:30 am - 1:30 pm 
Sunday Services: 8:45 am Alternative 
Worship Service & 10:30 am Traditional 
Worship Service & Church School 
Turkey Soup Luncheon:  
1st Tuesday of each month, $6/person, due to 
Easter April’s will be on April 13th. 
Every Wed: 1-3 pm- Time out for Ladies 
Every Mon night: 7 pm - Bible study 
Watch for info on our Church Sign Board 
You are always welcome! 

-Eleanor Lewis 

Living Hope Baptist Church  
 

971 Windgate Dr (Peace Lutheran Church) 
Service: Sunday 1 pm 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 
Promise land for kids, Bible Studies 
Youth Group, Fellowship 
www.livinghopebeaverbank.com 
Living Hope Baptist Church is now holding 
their Worship Service and Sunday School at 1 
o'clock Sunday at 971 Windgate Drive (Peace 
Lutheran Church). Everyone is welcome. 
Rev. Kelly Holt is the Pastor and can be 
reached at 864-5789. 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

 

Consisting of three parishes 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave,  
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniacke 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Rd,  
Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Rd, 
Lr Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112 ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergency after hours: 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Fr. Johni Mathew  
Associate: Father Zachary Romanofsky 
Deacons: Robert Doyle, Jim Smith, Claude 
LaChance and David Shortt 
Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit Staff  
Catechetical Leader: Ann Burton 
Clerical Secretary: Teresa Cooke 
Finance: Gloria Pottie 
Administrative Secretary: Catherine Kidson 
Lord’s Day Masses: 
Saturday - 4:30 pm (SJV) 
Sunday   - 11:15 am (SES); 9:15 am (SFA); 
9:00, 11:00 am & 6 pm (SJV) 
Week Day Masses: 
Monday & Tuesday 7:15 pm (SES) 
Wednesday 9:00 am (SJV)  
(followed by exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament until 6:45 pm) 
Confessions: Saturday 5:30 to 6 pm (SJV) 
Tuesday 6:30 to 7 pm (SES) or by 
appointment 

-Teresa Cooke 

     The BBCAA would like to express 
condolences to the following families 
as well as anyone who has recently lost 
a loved one. 
     On April 2nd, Catherine “Dolly” 
Louise Langille passed away at the age 
of 81 years. She was a life-long 
resident of Beaver Bank, born here to 
Gordon & Beatrice (Lively) Langille. 
We extend condolence to children 
Anna (Stewart) Carter, Brook and 
David, all of Beaver Bank and “Tory” 
Victoria (Charles) Swan of Truro and 
families. 
     On April 17th, Frederick B Ward 
passed away in Ontario. He was in his 
96th year and was born in Beaver Bank 
to Selina (Blakeney) and Leo Ward. 
We express condolences to his brother 
George (wife Wilma) of Beaver Bank. 
Another sister Margaret McPhee of 
Toronto also survives. 

     On April 30th, Catherine Annie 
(Lively) Purcell of Enfield passed away 
at the age of 71 years. She was born in 
Beaver Bank to James & Deborah 
(Gilby) Lively. Condolences are 
extended to her sister Florence Boutilier 
of Beaver Bank. She is also survived by 
sister Marie Hubley and daughter Debbie 
Purcell both of Enfield. 
     We extend condolences to the family 
of Marie Agnes Leafloor, age 76, of 
Beaver Bank; to her husband Frederick 
and sons Fred Jr (Deirdre O’Reilly) and 
Lee (Wanda MacDonald), grandchildren, 
& great-grandchildren. 
     We send condolences to the family of 
the late Ross Shunamon who passed 
away on May 4th. He was the son of 
Edward Palmer and Edith Mary 
Shunamon of Beaver Bank. He is 
survived by two brothers and seven 
sisters.                                    -Dorothy Selig 
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     The Lively House at 2120 Beaver Bank Rd was the first 
home of Alena (nee Shunamon) and George Lively. The house 
was built over 100 years ago. In 1919 it was completely 
remodelled. The carpenter was Bob Barrett. The two-storey 
house had seven rooms. Upstairs were four bedrooms, the lower 
level was a kitchen, living room and one bedroom. 
     Alena and George Lively were parents to fifteen children, 
eight sons and seven daughters. They were all born at home. 
The children were Maynard, Charles, George, Gladys, Chester, 
Esther, Olive, Victor, Minnie, Florence, Earl, Flossie, Myrtle, 
Gerald and Howard. 
     The house is still in the Lively family. It is now owned by 
Sherry Lively and Carman Slaunwhite. Thank you to Mae 
Joudrey and Cecil Lively for the information in this story. The 
painting of the house (below) was done by talented artist Karen 
Perry of Sackville. 

-Heather Lunn 

The Lively House 
Spring: Time to Recognize Our Volunteers 
     I am always humbled by the attitude of volunteers. So often 
volunteers shy away from thanks and recognition. So often they 
bristle at our praise. One volunteer gave me pause for thought 
when she confessed to me that she hates getting up in front of a 
crowd to accept an award. “I don’t do it for praise,” she told me 
with a nod. It made me realize that we honour them not so 
much for their sake, but for our own. We feel better when we 
take the time to give thanks and praise for the blessings in our 
life. There is a fundamental human need to acknowledge the 
good things in life, and volunteers are the greatest blessing any 
community can have.  
     April 18th-24th was National Volunteer Week in Canada and 
local organizations in Waverley-Fall River-Beaver Bank 
marked the season with volunteer awards ceremonies. The Lake 
District Volunteers and the Waverley-Fall River-Beaver Bank 
Volunteers both honoured those local volunteers with beautiful 
banquets and I was please to see that the number of volunteers 
continues to grow in these organizations. Special mention goes 
to Waverley Fall River Beaver Bank Volunteer of the Year 
2010 Robert J. McDonald.  
     “Appreciation is a wonderful thing.  It makes what is 
excellent in others belong to us as well.” - Voltaire  
House Finances & Household Finances 
     After the Auditor General’s report was issued in early 
February, MLAs were severely restricted in the amount we 
could spend on advertising and donations. I have had a ton of 
calls since then from disappointed constituents who were 
hoping to receive a donation to their club, team or organization. 
Many of you also took the time to contact the Speaker’s Office 
to let him know how this change was affecting you personally. 
By the time this letter goes to print, the new House of Assembly 
Management Commission will have met to establish new rules 
for MLA donations. This Commission replaces the old Board of 
Internal Economy. It is my hope that the belt will be loosened 
up a bit so that I can return to providing some small funding for 
local groups as I have done in the past. Their report is due on 
June 9th.  
     For those of you who have not yet filed your 2009 income 
taxes, I urge you to do so. Every year people miss out on their 
GST rebate, child subsidies and other cash benefits. Every year 
people are delayed in getting other government benefits and 

Percy Honours the Volunteers 

services because they do not have their latest Notice of 
Assessment. If your total household income was less than 
$25,000 last year, you can complete your return free of charge 
at my office. The Quick Tax software is available for any low-
income constituent. Just phone my assistant, Megan, to make an 
appointment. We’ll walk you through it. 860-4004.   

-Percy Paris, MLA 

Some Thoughts on Volunteers – By the 
Students at BBK Elementary 
Volunteers help all kinds of people, you know, it’s not just the 
kids, they help adults too. Grade 5 
Some volunteers don’t even have kids in the school and they 
still come. Grade 3 
Volunteers don’t even get paid and that is very generous of 
them. Grade 1 
If we didn’t have volunteers, the teachers would have a lot more 
work to do. Grade 2 
They could be out doing other things, you know, but they come 
here to help us. Grade 5 
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Cuts to the Navy Disappointing 
     In mid May, news broke that budgetary shortfalls were 
forcing the Navy to take three coastal patrol vessels at CFB 
Halifax and three vessels based at CFB Esquimalt out of 
service. Rear Admiral McFadden, Commander of Canada’s 
Navy, had written a letter in April to navy officials on the East 
and West Coast, officials with DND, and the Chief of Defense 
Staff, outlining the plans to reduce the number of vessels in 
service. I was very concerned that a shortage of operating funds 
had forced the Navy to reduce their coastal patrol vessels on the 
East and West Coast. I issued a press release asking the Defense 
Minister to review this decision. This decision would impact 
both Halifax and Victoria’s local economy and diminish the 
coastal patrol capabilities and surveillance of our waters. Many 
sailors and their families would be also affected by this 
decision. Surprisingly, less than 24 hours later, Minister 
MacKay denied that the decision was finalized and Chief of 
Defense Staff, General Walter Natynczyk, ordered that these 
cuts be rescinded. Although I am very pleased with this 
turnaround, we will be watching this situation very carefully 
and awaiting the federal government’s national shipbuilding 
policy. 
New Rules for MP Public Spending Announcements and 
Mailings 
     The Ethics Commissioner recently reported that the use of 
partisan or personal names on ceremonial cheques for federal 
funding announcements goes too far. She suggests that this 
practice has the “potential to diminish public confidence in the 
integrity of Members and the governing institutions they 
represent.” It gives the impression that the money comes from 
these members or the political party they belonged to, rather 
than from public funds. I am pleased that the Ethics 
Commissioner has ruled on this matter as I felt it violated the 
Conflict of Interest Code for Members of the House of 
Commons. Several MPs, including myself, made requests to the 
Ethics Commissioner for an investigation into these practices. 
     I am also pleased that the House of Commons has curtailed 
the use of ‘out of riding’ mailings by Members of Parliament. 
MPs were mailing pamphlets, called 10%, into ridings that they 
did not represent, often with very partisan messages. The 
Speaker has determined that MPs can no longer mail these 

pamphlets to other ridings as a result of an investigation into the 
misuse of these mailings. I had filed a complaint to the Speaker, 
along with my colleague Irwin Cotler, after several 
inappropriate and misleading pamphlets were mailed into our 
ridings. This change in mailing rules will save approximately 
$5-8 million of taxpayers’ money per year.  
Status of Bill C-201  
     Unfortunately Bill C-201 was recently killed at the third 
reading. This bill aimed to eliminate the annuity deduction 
(clawback) from Canadian Forces and RCMP service and 
disability pensions. While the bill is defeated for now, I plan to 
reintroduce this bill in the next Parliament and will continue to 
press the government to fix this injustice. This would help 
alleviate the financial pressure on many disabled and retired CF 
and RCMP veterans. Thank you to everyone who worked so 
hard to move this bill forward, especially John Labelle, Roger 
Boutin, and Mel Pittman. These three individuals, who live in 
Sackville, gained the support of thousands of people across the 
country.   
Congratulations to All Graduates 
     Congratulations to all high school and post-secondary 
graduates in our riding. I wish you every success in your future 
endeavours. 
As always, please contact my office if you have any concerns or 
questions at (902) 861-2311. 

-Peter Stoffer, MP   

     This is an annual fund raising event for Friends of Ivy 
Meadows Residents Society. It is held in April of each year, at 
the Continuing Care Facility of Ivy Meadows, formerly Scotia 
Nursing Home, in Beaver Bank. The event is 9:00 to 9:00, with 
teams of rockers and day-long entertainment from local 
musicians. All these musicians volunteer their time for this 
cause. The great thing about the event is that the residents and 
families can take part by sponsoring/rocking towards the 
purchase of the new bus. 
     It is wonderful to see all the rockers and residents enjoying 
this day-long event. The Friends of Ivy Meadows Residents 
Society provide lunch and dinner for the volunteers. The best 
thing about our fundraiser is the fact it raises a large sum of 
pledges. Once again this year we were very successful in the 
monies earned. We are ¾ of the way there. 
     We thank and appreciate all who rocked, pledged and 
volunteered on Aril 24th to help aid in our goal to obtain the 
funds to purchase this new wheelchair access bus for the 
residents of Ivy Meadows. 

-Sincerely; FOIMRS, Marilyn MacDonald, Secretary 

Friends Of Ivy Meadows Residents Society 
Rock-A-Thon 

A Few Words From Parliament Hill 

Did you know a large proportion of  thefts from 
cars are crimes of opportunity? Lock your doors. 

Report every theft to the RCMP, even if you are not 
making a claim. That way the police know where the 

problems are so they can step up patrols. 
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Purchase a Yearly Share in the Community & Support the BBCAA 
 

Please mail to: Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association, 1901 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, N.S., B4G 1C9. 
 
Name: 
 
Mailing Address:                                                                                                                              P.C. 
 
Phone:                                                         Email:                       
 

Enclosed is:          $20 Family Share                           Cash                    Please mail me a receipt 
                           
                             $50 Group/Business Share             Cheque                I have a Question Please Call Me 
 
                             Please send my renewal form to my email address instead of in the postal  mail 
 

Please make payment payable to “BBCAA” or “Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association” 
This form and payment can be dropped off at Barrett Lumber Company, Hartlen’s Esso, or the Policing Office. 

Beaver “banks” are available to purchase at Hartlen’s Esso. 
 

$15 for a unique mascot for a unique community 
Made Exclusively for the BBCAA by Effie’s Ceramics, Dartmouth 

     The BBCAA would like to thank 
the following families, businesses 
and groups who have recently 
purchased a yearly “Share In The 
Community”. They are among the 
many people who are supporting our 
work to keep Beaver Bank Kinsac 
informed through meetings, the BBK 
Bulletin and our website.  

Don Atkinson 
Brian & Helene Barrett 
Keith & Heather Barrett 

Beaver Bank RCMP Policing Office  
Volunteers 

Betty Lou & Michael Blackburn 

Eugene & Frances Briand 
David Cahill 
Beulah Croft 

Darrell & Mary Croke 
DJ Auto Repair 

Joe & Hilda Doherty 
F Clark Fenerty Insurance  
(Reg & Cleona Fenerty) 

Christine & Dennis Jeffery 
James Joudrey 

Stephen & Janet Hadley 
Hartlen’s Esso 

HTB Jr High School (Jamie Moore) 
Patricia Huntley 

Derek & Marina Hutchings 
Sheila King 

Blenus & Mary Lively 

Cecil & Ginnie Lively 
Dorothy M Lively 

Peter & Claire MacDonald 
Ron & Marion McKinnon 

Paul & Carol Munroe 
Paul & Dianne Nowlan 

Maurice Pitts 
Scouts Group Committee 

Jack & Sylvia Sheehy 
Jim & Eleanor Usher 

Veronica Whalen 
 

We would also like to give a special 
Thank You to F. Clark Fenerty 
Insurance, Reg & Cleona Fenerty, for 
a much appreciated donation to the 
BBCAA. 


